VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

May 9, 2012

1:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on May 9, 2012 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Cal West, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:
Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Denise Williams, Librarian

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers. 

No questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on April 25, 2012.

Councilor West seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any corrections or questions. 

There were no corrections or questions.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Absent

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-06 regarding CDBG Planning Grant

The Mayor asked for a motion to postpone the approval of Resolution #12-06 because the Resolution was not yet prepared for approval.
Councilor West made a motion to postpone approval of Resolution #12-06.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor stated Resolution #12-06 was being prepared by Tod Phinney of WH Pacific and a copy was to be ready to be presented to the council at the meeting.  Mr. Phinney had informed the Mayor earlier in the day that the copy was not prepared, and the approval would need to be postponed until the next council meeting.
The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: ABSENT

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Preliminary 2012-2013 Budget Review

The Mayor stated a copy of the Preliminary 2012-2013 Budget was at the Councilor’s desks.  The Mayor reviewed the budget. He stated this is a very preliminary budget. The final budget will be due to the state by June 1, and there is only one more council meeting before that date.  He stated he wanted to give the council this preliminary copy to give enough time to review the report and have councilors give their input.   
The current hash shows an ending balance of $51,000. which means the Village will have about $51,000. revenue over expenses. The Mayor stated that after the library expenses were entered, he anticipated the ending hash to be about $35,000. The amount would be the best ending balance the Village had ever had.
The Mayor stated the budgets shown for the public works areas and the library were not complete yet.  Mr. Davis had not given his input about expenses because he was in Silver City for training and the Librarian was still working on her expenditure entries.
The Mayor asked the councilors to refer to the end of each fund.  The Mayor referred to page 4 where the report shows net revenue over expenditures in the general fund of $20,586 which he feels is very good.  He then referred to the library fund which showed net revenue of $50,000.  The amount will change because no expenditures have been entered yet.  He stated the Library will receive a significant increase in funding this year because the Library has received Go Bond funding this year.  
The Mayor stated the Fire Department budget is different because they must spend the revenue they receive each year.

The Mayor noted on page 14, the water fund is budgeted for $11,766 net revenue over expenses which means we will have that much money left over at the end of next year. 
Councilor Seely questioned what revenue was shown in the “other water revenues” amount.  The Mayor stated this amount is from the tanker fill water revenue. 
The Mayor noted on page 16, the gas fund has revenue of over expenditure of $3000. which is very conservative. He stated the gas fund is extremely hard to project. 
The Mayor stated on page 18, the solid waste fund has estimated net revenue over expenditure of $2200. which will depend on how well people recycle. He also noted the chipping expenditure was lowered.
The waste water fund has anticipated net revenue of $37,000 with $35,000 in expenditures giving a cash balance of $2,500 at the end of the year. Councilor Seely asked if pumping fees were included.  The Mayor stated there were no pumping fees because he anticipated the problem causing the expense for pumping would be corrected with the next phase of the wastewater construction. 
The Mayor asked if there were any questions.  No questions were asked.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor 

Pond Grant Application:
Clerk Janet Verna asked to present an update on the pond grant as she had just made a contact to follow up on the grant application.  She was informed a decision was not yet made about approval of the grant, and a decision would be made in the next two weeks. She felt the application would be accepted for funding.
Public Works Department:
The Mayor stated the Village had lost the Public Works Assistant.  The full time position will be advertised in the next few weeks.  The Mayor stated this is why Mr. Davis, Public Works Director, was obtaining some training in water.  He had to be certified to take the water samples.  The Mayor asked for councilors to help ask interested people to apply when the position is advertised. 
Wastewater Project:

The Mayor stated he had signed the contract with the contractor on Monday and he was waiting to have a copy of the planned work schedule.  He stated the contractor had stated they wanted to hire a few people locally and also wanted to rent housing for the construction period.
Meeting Date:
The Mayor stated the next meeting was scheduled for May 23, but he had been informed there were conflicts that would not allow for a quorum on that date.  The Mayor asked if May 24, 2012 at 1:30 P.M. would be agreeable for the next meeting date.  The Councilors agreed to change the meeting to May 24th at 1:30 P.M. 
Tree Clearing:
Dan Williams stated the Claunch Pinto Soil and Water Conservation District was to have a crew scheduled to clear trees on Highway 42, but they had not been available yet.  The project would was still scheduled, but would be delayed.
The Mayor asked if there were any other comments or questions.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Zook seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford:  ABSENT
Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date 

__________________________________


____________________

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 



Date 

